

# PLANNING FOR THE FUTURE

Friendship - Justice - Learning

# ZETA THETA CHAPTER

Brothers,

The work on the new garage has commenced, and the shell is complete! Demolition of the old garage took just a few short hours with the help of about 12 brothers. The new garage will allow each section to have their own storage unit measuring 8' x 12'. Currently both sections pay for storage units where they keep miscellaneous event items. This allows the new garage to be much more functional than the old one, saving the brothers' money. For more updates over the next several weeks, please check the link below. http://ztsigs.org/ztf/projects/



#### Sponsors since Nov 2013...

(Pledge Class):

David Brayton (88)

Alex Burtch (03)

Michael Calabro (03)

**Christopher Channell (03)** 

James Coleman (05)

John Crawford (77)

Carl Crittendon (11)

Boyd Cryer (67)

In Memory of Johnathon Dascher

Andrew Disanto (11)

Harold Dost (08)

Jared Gaynier (11) David George (70)

Brad Gilliam (09)

Robert Heltsley (06)

Robert Huisken

James Kerekes (70)

Jake King (10)

Steven Kleeman

Thomas Kornbau (71)

Eric Kosek (12)

Nick Lakin (03)

Timothy Lichty (08)

Bobby Marks (12)

Casey Masters (11)

Samuel McClure Cody Mulhollen

J. Scott Mullenix (75)

J. Scott Mullellix (75)

Joseph Neal (05)

Corey Neil (06)

Gary O'Brien (04)

Steven Ostrowski

Steven Pagalos

Michael Peterson (13)

Elias Reyes (81)

Jordan Sahs (03)

Taylor Schlink (10)

Dennis Schrader (72)

**Charles Schwab** 

Matt Seuberling (03)

Nathan Sinke (12)

Andrew Sornig (10)

Ethan Sroka

Andrew Toth

Alan Travers (95)

Cesare Turrin (74)

Eric Ubelhart (11) Paul Virost (11)

Alec Walker

Ryan Webster (12)

Lance Wildman (05)

**Bold** = Repeat Donors



## What's in the pipeline?

Now that the garage is being wrapped up, there is still one more project that is planned prior to the 55<sup>th</sup> anniversary. The kitchen is one of the last areas that has not been refreshed in some time. The key to starting this renovation is making sure that we hit our fundraising targets. We have come a long way which has allowed us to complete almost all of our plans over the last 4 years. Here are some before pictures. We look to keep as much of the old appliances and stainless steel tables as possible. As you can see, there is a lot that could be done to improve the overall look of the room.



# **Conor Barry joins House Corp.**

We are pleased to announce that Conor Barry (A-Section PC14) will start his new role as Alumni Relations within House Corp. We have recently taken the role (currently held by Robert Stacey, B-Section PC07) which was introduced within the last two years, and divided it between both an A-section and B-section alumni representative. We hope this new role will allow us to keep in touch with alumni and get additional feedback to House Corp on what Alumni would like to see happen next with the Zeta Theta Chapter. Conor is graduating next term, and will use the position to continue to give back to Sigma Chi and Zeta Theta. During his time at Kettering he held many different roles including, Philanthropy and Social chairs, as well as Consul. He has received the Chapter Balfour Award, for "most outstanding graduating senior". He has a role secured at General Motors as a DRE of Hard Trim and Headliners after he graduates. We want to congratulate him on his accomplishments and welcome him to his new role!!



# Competition brings us together for the cause!!

Though we are quickly approaching the 55<sup>th</sup> Anniversary, there is still time to get involved in the competition. Rally your class to get involved and give back. It only takes one person from the class to get the initiative started. Remember, full class participation is the key. The more of your class is participating, the higher the score. Even if you have a small class there is a chance. The current leading class PC10, has only 2 members.

# To support the efforts, please go to <a href="http://ztsigs.org/ztf/donate/">http://ztsigs.org/ztf/donate/</a>



#### Remember what's at stake.

- Free Admission to the 55th anniversary including a guest For donors of the winning pledge class only
- During the anniversary, a special program dedicated to the class including bios, and where they are now.
- A plaque that will be hung in the Chapter room, displaying the names of the class

As Always come see what's new at the house, and take a look at all the hard work that these young men do every day at school and in the community.

- In Hoc, Zeta Theta House Corp



From L to R: Brad Gilliam (Tech Chair), Gary O'Brien (Secretary), Nick Lakin (Treasurer), Chris Channell (President), Robert Stacey (Alumni Relations Chair – B Section), Lance Wildman (V.P.)

With your donation you will get the following: **BLUE** \$25 for 12 months - \$50 gift card **GOLD** \$50 for 12 months - \$100 gift card

WHITE \$100 for 12 months - \$200 gift card

# '17 Q2 Donor Spotlight:

J. Scott Mullenix (PC75)

2017 Goal: \$16,750\* Pledged YTD: \$9,786

58% of goal

\* '16 goal unmet goal (\$2,350) was carried over to '17 goal

## **Leading Pledge Class:**

PC-10B

# We Thank All of our Sponsors, Past and Present!